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Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Honorable Members of the Finance Committee,    
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony. My name is Laura Hale and I am the Director of 
Government Relations for the American Heart Association. The American Heart Association offers our 
strong support of SB3.   
 
Telehealth can make health care more effective, accessible, and efficient, particularly for those who 
otherwise lack access to quality healthcare. Telehealth allows quality health care to be delivered to 
patients in communities where in-person subspecialty services are not available, providing support and 
training for complex medical conditions to local providers, increasing accessibility for families to 
specialists, and minimizing time away from work and home. Longer travel distances for services can result 
in a reduced number of physician visits, increased rates of attrition, and inadequate management of 
chronic conditions1. Telehealth has been shown to be more convenient than traveling to meet a specialist 
and has resulted in equal or higher patient satisfaction and comparable patient outcomes compared with 
in-person appointments, making it a viable and beneficial option of care234. 
 
During the pandemic and beyond telehealth coverage is essential to continue to break down barriers to 
access for individuals living in rural areas well as urban areas of high need. By including both audio and 
video coverage of telehealth more Marylanders will be able to have access to and attend medical 
appointments. This will lead to better health outcomes.  
 
It is essential for this coverage for all medical needs including cardiac rehabilitation and stroke 
rehabilitation. After a cardiac or stroke event, attempting to travel to an appoint can be extremely 
difficult, by maintaining telehealth coverage for all individuals (including those on Medicaid) we will see 
better health outcomes and attendance.  
 
 
Keeping Marylander healthy and with better access to care is key. Through the continuation of coverage 
of telehealth Marylanders will live longer and healthier lives. The American Heart Association urges a 
swift and favorable report on SB3.   
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